Librarian’s Report

For June 6, 2016 Meeting
a. Policy Committee Report

For your consideration: The board needs a motion, discussion, and vote to accept the policy committee’s recommendations.

b. Pay bills in July and August

For your consideration: The board needs a motion, discussion, and vote to pay bills for July and August.

c. Calendar of Board Meetings for 2016-2017

For your consideration: The board needs a motion, discussion, and vote to approve the schedule of library board meetings from September 2016 to June 2017.

d. Participation in Non-Resident Fee Program

 Each public library is required to vote each year about participating in the “Non-Resident Services Program.”  This is the program the State Library began in 2003 to provide better service to non-residents.  If the board approves our library’s participation, an on-line form is filled out and submitted to the Illinois Heartland Library System. The form includes the following points:

a. Is the library going to participate in the program from July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017?

b. Will the library continue using the general mathematical formula to compute the non-resident fee?

c. What is the cost of the non-resident card?

d. What was the date of the vote?

For your consideration: The board needs a motion, discussion, and vote to participate in the Non-Resident Fee Program and answer the required questions.

e. Participation in OCI high school yearbook project

Oklahoma Correctional Industries (OCI) is a program that digitizes yearbooks. They began the program in Oklahoma and now offer it free to libraries, high schools and historical societies in other states.  A number of libraries in the Illinois Heartland Library System have had their yearbooks digitized by OCI and had good reports about it. I’m going to email you the information.

For your consideration: The board needs a motion, discussion, and vote to participate in the OCI High School Yearbook Project.

f. UMB/VISA credit limit
The credit limit on our UMB/VISA credit card is $4,000. It was raised to that amount in April 2015. As of today, there’s only $58.00 available until June 28th when the billing cycle starts over. Our VISA bill this month has $89.03 that library general owes and of that amount $70.63 will be “re-imbursed” to the library from PNG for supplies. Other charges are: 
$1645.10 that the Friends will pay

$1625.52 that will be paid from Fran’s memorial funds

$95.87 that will be paid from PNG
I ordered award books from Amazon for Mary Ann’s memorial. Some of those we have already received, but some of the order was denied because the invoice exceeded our credit limit. We also have $1212.62 in PNG funds still available to use. Those funds have to be either spent or encumbered by June 30th. I spoke with a customer representative at VISA. Even if they receive our payment tomorrow, the billing cycle doesn’t start over until June 28th. I’m asking the board to consider raising the credit limit temporarily (for this month only) or permanently. 
For your consideration: The board needs a motion, discussion, and vote to raise the UMB/VISA credit limit either temporarily or permanently. 

g. Unused book shelves in storage room

Terry Waldron has asked if the board would consider selling some or all of the unused shelving in the storage room. He knows some people he thinks would be interested in using them for craft items. 
For your consideration: The board needs a motion, discussion, and vote to sell the unused shelving that’s in storage.
Updates:
Back door steps: No further progress after removal of the south side of the steps.
Sewing Machines: The Friends agreed to buy sewing machines for sewing classes and sewing club. The sewing machines were ordered and have arrived.
Summer Reading: Summer Reading registration began on May 23rd. The first program is June 3rd. There’s a program every Friday in June at 11:00 am.
Project Next Generation: “Robotics University” had their graduation and open house for parents and friends on May 17th.  A total of 28 people attended.
I’ve submitted the 2017 PNG grant application. One of the requirements for 2017 is that there will be at least one submission to the Illinois Veterans History Project.
Tables: The Friends agreed to purchase 6 lightweight, heavy-duty tables. I checked with Southern Aluminum about the weight limit for the Alulite tables. I was told that the tables are rated to hold 3,000 lbs. of evenly distributed weight. I ordered them and we should receive them around June 30th.
Mary Ann’s Memorial Award Books: Books were ordered May 19th.
Fran’s Memorial: Purchased with Fran’s memorial funds were 38 adult and 38 children’s audiobooks. I have emailed Fran’s sister, Margot about the items and asked if she’d be willing to furnish a picture of Fran.
Illinois Public Library Annual Report (IPLAR): Report was submitted on May 11th.
WHCO and WMSH (Covenant Network): I spoke on WHCO, People Speak, on May 24th and somehow found myself agreeing to speak every 4th Tuesday. The good thing is that they feel the library has lots to offer and there’s plenty to talk about for the segment. 
I did a recorded interview for WMSH on May 26th. I usually do about four of these a year. They run each recording on two different days.

1. Upcoming Events:
June 2
LEGO @ the Library (All ages)

               5:30 – 6:30 pm

June 3
Summer Reading Program



    11:00 am

June 6
Board of Trustees Meeting



      7:00 pm

June 10
Summer Reading Program



    11:00 am
June 11
Sewing Club 



       10:30 am – 3:00 pm

June 14
Adult Coloring




     6:30 – 7:30 pm

June  17 
Summer Reading Program

                         11:00 am 
June 21
Bike Club Meeting




                7:00 pm
June 24 
Summer Reading Program



    11:00 am
Respectfully submitted by Susan Colbert on 6/6/16
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